Hopkins County-Madisonville Public Library Board of Trustees minutes for Special Called Meeting Monday, March 16, 2020 

Roll Call
The Hopkins County-Madisonville Public Library Board of Trustees held its Special Called meeting on March 16, 2020 in the conference room of the library, located at 425 East Center Street, Madisonville, Kentucky 42431.  A quorum was established with the presence of President Tara Edwards, Vice President Liz Schweizer, Treasurer Allen Davis, Jonathon Storms, Director Joel Meador, and Staff Members Angel Killough, Sharon Gibbs, Mance Chappell and Judi Humphreys.

Approval of Agenda
Tara Edwards called the meeting to order at 4:05 p.m.  Allen Davis moved to approve the agenda with flexibility.  Liz Schweizer seconded.  Motion carried.

New Business

Joel presented a COVID-19 Coronavirus Response and press release to be released to the media stating the following:  The HCMPL including the Dawson Springs Branch Library, will be closed effective Tuesday, March 17 through Monday, March 30th in an effort to prevent the spread of COVID-19.  All scheduled programs are cancelled through Monday, March 30, including bookmobile outreach.  The Library plans to reopen Tuesday, March 31, at their regularly scheduled time, if safe to do so.  

All meeting room usage for the Madisonville library is cancelled until reopening.  The Dawson Springs Branch Library is not accepting any new meeting room reservations at this time, but they will honor all existing paid reservations.  They encourage the public to follow the state recommended guidelines in determining whether to keep these reservations for the Katherine Barnett Meeting Room during the library’s closure.  

Materials that are currently checked out, and are not due until after March 16th, may be returned at any time at one of the book drops located at both libraries.  Overdue fines will not accrue for those materials during the closure.  Staff will work in the building during the closure to process returns, answer phone calls and perform other critical tasks. 

Mance Chappell reported on the many programs the library has to offer that can be beneficial to patrons even when the libraries are closed.  

It was also noted that the wifi at both the HCMPL and the Dawson Springs Branch Library would still be available in the parking lots of both facilities to patrons.  

Allen Davis made a motion to approve the COVID-19 Pandemic Response Plan, giving flexibility to director Joel Meador to act on any further developments.  Jonathon Storms seconded.  The motion carried.  

The regular Board of Trustees March meeting was rescheduled from Thursday, March 19, 2020 at 4:30 p.m. to Monday, March 30, 2020 at 4:30 p.m. 

Liz Schweizer made a motion to adjourn.  Allen seconded.  Motion carried, and the meeting was adjourned at 4:39 p.m.
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